A regular meeting of Bloomsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 23, 2014, beginning at
7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers, Town Hall, 301 East Second Street, Bloomsburg, PA. Present
were Mayor Sandy Davis, Council Members W. Carey Howell, Diane Levan, Sylvia Costa, Bill
Kreisher, Fred Trump and Eric Bower; Town Administrator William Lowthert; Assistant Town
Administrator Lauren Martz; Chief of Police Roger Van Loan; and Environmental Services
Coordinator Charles Fritz;. Absent were Superintendent of Public Works John Barton; Code
Enforcement & Zoning Administrator Ed Fegley; Director of Finance Lisa Laboskie; Solicitor Jack
Mihalik, and Fire Chief Bob Rupp.

CHECK PRESENTATION-BLOOMSBURG UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

Jerome Dvorak of the Bloomsburg University Community Foundation presented $10,000.00 to
the Town of Bloomsburg in the form of two (2) $5,000.00 checks to Mayor Sandy Davis. The first
$5,000.00 check will be used towards the purchase of a new fire truck. The BU Foundation has
pledged to donate $5,000.00 annually for five (5) years totaling $25,000.00 towards the
purchase of a new fire truck. The second $5,000.00 check is intended to be used towards the
Phase VI street lighting project which will connect the downtown street lights up to the
University via East Second Street otherwise known unofficially as "College Hill."

APPROVAL OF JUNE 9, 2014 COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

On a motion by B. Kreisher, seconded by F. Trump and voted on Six (6) (B. Kreisher, F. Trump, C.
Howell, S. Costa, D. Levan, and E. Bower voting “Yes”) to One (1) (S. Davis “Abstaining”), Council
approved the June 9, 2014 Council meeting with no additions or corrections.

APPROVAL OF STREET VENDOR PERMIT

On a motion by C. Howell, seconded by D. Levan and voted on unanimously, Council approved
the street vendor permit for space #1 for Emily Zenzel of Em’s Pink Wieners from 7/01/14-
12/31/14.

APPROVAL OF THE PURCHASE OF SIX (6) WIRE MESH CONTAINERS

On a motion by F. Trump, seconded by S. Costa and voted on unanimously, Council approved a
guote from Crone Metal Works in the amount of $16,800 to fabricate Six (6) wire mesh
containers.

APPROVAL OF ACCEPTING HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIPS PROGRAM GRANT

On a motion by C. Howell, seconded by D. Levan and voted on unanimously, Council accepted
the HOME Investment Partnerships Program Grant through DCED in the Amount of $1,000,000.

APPROVAL OF RESIGNATION OF MICHAEL PERACOVICH FROM THE SHADE TREE COMMISSION

On a motion by S. Costa, seconded by C. Howell and voted on unanimously, Council accepted
the resignation of Michael Peracovich from the Shade Tree Commission with regret.

APPROVAL OF RESIGNATION OF JODI BRADEN FROM THE NORRIS E. ROCK MEMORIAL
SWIMMING POOL OPERATIONS BOARD

On a motion by S. Costa, seconded by D. Levan and voted on unanimously, Council accepted the
resignation of Jodi Braden from the Norris E. Rock Memorial Swimming Pool Operations Board
with regret.

APPROVAL OF DONATING 2014 VENDOR FEES FROM THE JULY 4™ EVENT TO THE VETERANS
MEMORIAL PROJECT

On a motion by S. Costa, seconded by C. Howell and voted on unanimously, Council approved

donating the 2014 Vendor Fees from the Town’s planned July 4" event to the Veterans
Memorial Project.
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CITIZEN TO BE HEARD

Joe Martarano, 259 East Tenth Street, would like the Town to include on the Council agenda if
an item currently being considered for purchase was a budgeted or non-budgeted item. B.
Lowthert explained that the department leaders usually explain to Council during the committee
meeting and again at the Council meeting if an item under consideration for purchase was
previously budgeted or not.

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.

William Lowthert
Town Administrator/Secretary
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